
Amy Butscher is requesting a reduction of the side yard setback 
on the south side of the property from 10 feet to 5 feet.

The residence is currently classified as SF 10/24 and is in a multi-family overlay. Renovations 
over the years have carefully preserved the original character of the residence. Amy has 
previously permitted three renovations of the residence (1998, 2003, and 2004) carefully 
preserving the original character of the residence.

PROPOSED PLAN

EXISTING RESIDENCE

PROPOSED ADDITION

In support of this request the following items are presented in support of the variance approval.
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TEN ITEMS IN SUPPORT OF VARIANCE APPROVAL

1. The residence was constructed prior to1921and has historical significance in so much as it 
may have been one of the original 1886 residences.

2. The residence is the only residence between 2nd street and 3rd street and has the north 
facing side yard facing Masters Ave. The balance of the area is a community playground known 
as Kirby Park. Kirby Park is well developed neighborhood playground and park area.

3. The residence backyard contains significant old growth trees which provides a most beneficial 
natural backdrop for Kirby Park.



4. The existing sidewalk along the south side of Masters Ave. between 2nd and 3rd street is 
continuous and provides safe walking path without driveway intrusions.

5. The residents and guests of 200 S 3rd street are required to park on the street (with no curbs 
or gutters) which creates visual degradation, especially at the corner, resulting in potential 
hazardous driving and turning conditions.

6. The resident is also unable to provide safe storage of their vehicles leaving them exposed to 
theft, vandalism, and potentially damaging traffic and weather conditions.

7. To place a two-car garage in the location required by current zoning guidelines would require 
the removal of several trees on her property. These trees bordering the community playground, 
Kirby Park, and provide a pleasing natural background element to the playground. Note photo in 
item 3 above. It would be a shame to lose these trees that create such a beneficial visual element.

8. While approval of the preferred plan reduces the side yard setback to 5ft, it has the benefit of 
preserving the buffering benefits of item 3, the pedestrian safety of item 4, reducing or eliminating 
the hazards described in item 5, gives the residents peace of mind provided by item 6. and 
preserves the community the benefits of item 7.

9. Additionally, in support of this request, the resident at 202 S 3rd Street, which is adjacent to 
200 S 3rd Street supports this request and has provided a letter of support which is, also, attached.

10. The current building code, 2021 Edition of the International Residential Code, requires a 
one-hour separation wall between the requested attached garage addition and the residence 
whereas a detached garage requires no fire safety construction. Approval of request enhances 
the overall safety of the residence and the neighborhood as well.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Butscher
200 S Third Street, Wylie, Texas 75098

Respectfully submitted,

Amy BuBBBBB tscher
200 S Third Street, Wylie, Texas 75098




